__________________________________________________________________________ 
Dear Property Owner,
                                   Let us start by saying that we all hope that you are safe and secure after Hurricane Sandy.

                                  As the result of the flooding and wind that occurred from Hurricane Sandy on 10/28/12-10/30/12, Township Officials have begun an inspection process throughout the Township to gather information of damage that has occurred. The Township Officials will record their findings and compile a database.
Please be advised that all repairs, reconstruction and new construction are subject to the provisions of the UCC (Uniform Construction Code) and may require a permit. 

While the Township has waived the cost of permits related to Hurricane Sandy until 12/31/12, it has not waived the requirements to obtain permits when needed. 
· Activities that do not require a permit are stabilization of damaged structures until proper repairs are made, removal of damaged contents, wet carpeting, wet sheetrock to 50% (½ way up wall) of the room, replacement of 20 amp or less outlets, switches and lighting fixtures that may have been submerged, replacement of appliances (refrigerators, washers, dryers, dishwashers), replacement of kitchen cabinets and counters in same location, replacement of motors in heating/ac units, replacement of ductwork, replacement of trim (moldings), replacement of  doors and windows in the same opening without alteration, cleaning of floors, walls, ductwork, or covering roofs and windows to weatherproof.
· Activities requiring permits are replacing/repairing any structural work (footing, foundations, walls), repair/replacement of decks and stairways, re-roofing and re-siding (over 25 % of roof or wall), replacement of boilers, furnaces, ac units, water heaters, repair/replacement of or addition to gas or plumbing piping, repair/replacement of chimneys or vents, rewiring, repair/replacement or addition of meters, main panels, circuit breakers, disconnects, junction boxes and switchgear. 

A Required Certification (by a licensed NJ electrical contractor) to have your electric turned back on is required. 

It must state your structure is safe to re-energize. NJNG is handling issues with gas meters, etc.

These are not end all lists.     Any questions, please call our office to see if a permit is required
Construction activities that require a permit but occur without a permit are considered Non-Compliant and may result in fines and / or the removal of said Non-compliant work.
Please obtain the permits when required so that we may verify that work is done to UCC standards.
Any questions, please do not hesitate to call.  We are here for you!   Thank you for your cooperation. 
PS: Recommendations to improve flood resistance are to replace damaged gypsum board with vinyl panels or concrete board,  damaged insulation with closed  cell foam type, use flood resistant materials when applicable, raise mechanical equipment out of flood prone areas, install flood venting, and raising electrical, plumbing and gas systems higher to avoid damage from flooding
